Document Listing

Nova Scotia Archives. Miscellaneous Manuscripts Collection (MG 100, vol. 93-94, 199)

*Note: Microfilmed on the same reel with: Great Britain. Army. Nova Scotia District.

Headquarters Office Papers for Nova Scotia: 1783-1907; predominant 1825-1879 (MIC-Loyalist FC LMR .G7A7H4N6)

Volume 93 (end of reel 3):

- 1. [Boutilier family] by Everett Lloyd Boutilier. Miscellaneous historical notes, photos and press cuttings. Textual and graphic, 1990; 20 items:
 - a. Chester/ Hubbards/ Lunenburg (came originally from Montbeliard on northern border of France 1749-52)/ Maine/ Massachusetts.
- 2. <u>A brief history of the "Art College Building"</u> by Jonathan Davidson. Previously St. Andrew's United Church Hall, the Nova Scotia College of Art and the Art Gallery of Nova Scotia. Textual, 1990; 6 pp.
 - a. Located Coburg Road, Halifax. Covers 1888-1990.
- 3. [Genealogical Research Checklist] by the Provincial Archives of New Brunswick. A guide to assist family historians in doing research at the PANB. Textual, 1988; 10 pp.
- 4. candidate, Kings South. Textual, 1978; 1 page.
 - a. Came in third in election but cut hole in votes for other two parties.
- 5. <u>The News Boys' first address to the patrons of the Church Witness</u> (Saint John, N.B.). Broadsheet of a poem. New Year's tradition whereby the news-boys published a poem each year in the newspaper they sold. Textual, 1 January 1851; 1 page.
- 6. <u>Steel Project: recording the history of steel making in Cape Breton Island</u> by the Beaton Institute of Cape Breton Studies, University College of Cape Breton. Leaflet outlining the "Steel Project" the documentation of steel making in Sydney, C. B. and the modernization by SYSCO. Textual, [1990?]; 4 pp.
- 7. [Acadia Powder Mills Company, Waverley N.S.] compiled by John Hartlen. Collection of photocopies of company articles. Textual, [1985?]; 6 pp.
 - a. Covers history starting at 1861; handwritten remarks in columns of article. Also includes articles about explosives industry.
- 8. 9. [An account book of Robin's firm; and a list of sailing vessels owned by residents of Isle Madame (Cape Breton Island) between 1850 and 1875]. Part of the Marshall J. Bourinot (from Arachat, died 1991, father Bertram) Collection: textual; 2 items.
 - a. Account book: 1881-83 (shingles, pine boards, carpenters' time, repair of boat damaged by SS St. Lawrence, St. Peters Church- Paspébiac, St. Andrews Church- Newcastle/ New Carlisle?).
 - b. Marshall Bourinot (died 1991) was from Arachat, councilor for the county, customs officer during prohibition, interested in local history, his father Bertram was founder of Richmond County Record.

- 10. "The address to the immortal memory" by Angus L. MacDonald, 1954. An address re: Robert Burns (poet) delivered to the Edmonton Burns Club; 25 January 1954. Textual, 1954; 11 pp.
- 11. "Extract from the Montreal Daily Star Issue for October 9th, 1923". Speech concerning the appreciation of the Canadian contribution to WWI delivered by the Rt. Hon. David Lloyd George at Mount Royal Arena, Montreal. Textual, 1923; 7 pp.
 - a. Typescript of the article.
- 12. "An act for naturalizing such foreign Protestants, and others therein mentioned, as are settled, or shall settle, in any of his Majesty's Colonies in America" (1740). A photocopy of the act from <u>Statutes at Large</u>, Geo.II, c.7, cap.VII. Includes statements about Quakers and Jews. Textual, 1990; 3 pp.
- 13. [History of St. Paul's Anglican Church, Mushaboom and available resources at the Public Archives of Nova Scotia] by Philip L. Hartling. Textual, 1990; 9 pp.
 - a. Built 1910, Eastern Shore of Nova Scotia. Typescript.
- 14. List of stockholders, Nova Scotia Steel Company Ltd. [New Glasgow]. Textual, 1901; 1 page;
 - a. Typescript.
- 15. "Financing education in 1982: special problems of rural areas" by Ira Drysdale. Paper presented at a Public Forum 4 December 1982 on Public Education sponsored by the N.S. Teachers' Union and the Nova Scotia School Boards Association. Textual, 1982; 6 pp.
 - a. Typescript.
- 16. "Report on advanced sciences seminar on intertidal zone sedimentation, Minas Basin, Bay of Fundy, Nova Scotia, Canada". Seminar was held at Parrsboro, N.S. 6 July to 11 August, 1968. Textual, 1968; 13 pp.
 - a. Typescript.
- 17. [Ross Family Bible record, 1854-1955]. Descendants and ancestors of William Albert Ross (1905-?) who worked the railroad (?) in Louisbourg, Cape Breton County. Textual, 1990; 2 pp.
 - a. Photocopy from bible pages.
- 18. "List of persons liable to pay school rates in School Section 14, Township of Shelburne for the year 1884". Textual, 1884; 3 pp.
 - a. Includes names and status of rate accounts for each.
- 19. "EMS in Halifax after December 6, 1917, Explosion: testing Quarantelli's theories with historical data" by Joseph Scanlon. Textual 1990; 19 pp.
 - a. Typescript.
- 20. [Letter to Mrs. Effie Matchett (1914-1988)] from Helga Hebb, [n.d.: 20th century]; re: traditional celebrations and customs and Christmas in Denmark. Textual; 4 pp.
 - a. Mrs. Hebb was cousin to Matchett and was from Denmark.
- 21. [Research notes about Christopher Viner and family who settled in Sherbrooke, Lun. Co. (now called New Ross), N.S., ca. 1819]. Photostatic copy of response to a research inquiry of the New Ross Historical Society. Textual, 1990; 14 pp.

- a. Mentions Scotts Bay, New Ross, Chester, NS. Includes documents and notes produced by Archive's staff; and typescript history of New Ross and grant maps.
- 22. "Golden Wedding: Mr. and Mrs. Charles C. Lockhart celebrate the 50th anniversary of their wedding". Photocopy of newspaper clipping re: Mrs. Lockhart's 81st. Birthday, ca. 1917.
 - a. Anniversary of marriage is held at Brookfield, Colchester.
- 23. "Golden Wedding, 1854-1904; Mr. and Mrs. P. G. Stevens celebrate the 50th year of their marriage". Photostatic copy, lists children's names. Press cutting, [Oct. 1904]; 1 page.
 - a. Originally married at Wallace, Cumberland Co. 1854.
- 24. "Notes on Lunenburg County [early] Settlers" by James A. Baker. Textual, 1991; 9 pp.
 - a. Tancook Island part of this story.
- 25. [Calder/Squair family correspondence, transcripts and copies of documents, Scotland, and Springville area in Pictou Co., 1833-1855]. The family of Alexander Calder (1802-1888) and his wife, Janet (Squair) Calder (1806-1895). Textual, 1990; 15 items including:
 - a. Inscriptions for Springville Cemetery, deaths registered in Pictou County, correspondence between Scotland and Pictou, etc. (1833-55: original and typescript).
 - b. Alexander and Janet are in Springville area by 1836; they may have joined his father, Alexander, who came to America c. 1831.
- 26. "Recorded deaths 1924 to 1988 of Advocate, the Parrsboro Shore and other parts of the Province" compiled by Betsy Schofield from obituary book of Lulu Ells of Advocate; Advocate is in Cumberland County.
 - 26 B: [Finding aid to Middlemore Home Records held by Birmingham (England) City Council, Public Libraries Department]. A branch home operated in Fairview area (now in Halifax). Textual, 1990; 30 pp.
 - a. Records regarding: Middlemore Children's Emigration Homes and the Crowley Orphanage (1869-1971).
- 27. [Family letters (1868-1888) of Archibald and, his wife, Barbara (Bannerman) McDermid of Barney's River, Pictou Co.]. Photostatic copies and transcripts. Textual, 1990; 14 items.
- 28. George Young, 1850-1896. Mostly receipts re: supplies, Dorman's Farm and Falmouth Baptist Meetinghouse. 36 items.
- 29. Map of shipwrecks off Halifax Harbour, N.S.

Volume 94 (end of reel 3):

Family Bible Records: nos. 1-19

- MacDonald Family (1781-1890). MacDonald family of Windsor, Hants Co. and Halifax, N.S. Includes Sibley, Slater and Cox family members. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 3 p.
 - a. Mentions: Cornwallis, Red Head Gutt of Canso places also.

- 2. Dill Family of Windsor N.S. (1814-1917). Descendants of David Dill and Rebecca (Rebekah) McLatchy. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 3 p.
 - a. Mentions son David lost at sea on passage from Grenada to Windsor, Nov. 1831; David was a member of the House of Assembly from 1826-31.
- 3. Brookfield/ Piers Family (1856-1939). Descendants of Walter George Brookfield (1856-1939) and Edith Harrington Piers (1858-1919), Halifax. Photostatic copes. Family Bible record, 1991; 6 p.
 - a. Walter and Edith were married in Halifax 1879; includes marriages and births.
- 4. Frost Family (1776-1819). Descendants of Gerard Frost (1776-1850s) and Margaret Tage (1790-1819) Cape Sable, Shelburne Co. Latin with English translation. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 1 page.
 - a. Gerard married Margaret (née Fox) 14 January 1811; mentions Philadelphia and Holland.
- 5. Hosterman Family (1846-1911). Descendants of Charles O. Hosterman (1834-1870) and Charlotte Howe (1830?-1911) (John Howe's daughter), Saint John, N.B. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 4 p.
 - a. 24 August 1858 Charles married Charlotte; includes ministers' names and cause of death.

5A: Layton/ Logan Family (1787-1906). Lists ancestors and descendants of James Munroe Layton (1823-1912) and Rebecca A. Logan (1819-1900), both died in Amherst, N.S; Father Francis from Yorkshire, England. Great Village area, Colchester Co. Photostatic copies. Family bible record, 1991; 2 p.

- a. Includes: marriages (not all with dates), births and deaths.
- 6. Bollom/Bollonin Family (1750-1756). Written in 18th century German, mostly illegible. Photo static copies. Family Bible Record, 1991; 11 p.
 - a. Father moves from Yorkshire, England.
- Harrington/Piers Family (1810-1876). Ancestors and descendants of George Piers (1830-1910) and Emily Anne Harrington (1837?-1919). Photo Static copies. Family Bible Record, 1991; 4 p. [See also the Brookfield/Piers Family bible record, MG 100, Vol. 94, # 3.]
 - a. George and Emily Married 15 Jan. 1856; includes deaths, marriages, births; other surnames- Floyd, Dewolfe; place mentioned- Antigonish
- 8. Murdoch Family (1771-1796). Descendants of the Rev. James Murdoch (1746-1799) and Abigail Salter (fl. 1771-1796), Halifax, N. S. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 3 p.
 - a. Rev. James Murdoch married Abigail 12 July 1771; Presbyterian minister at Horton (then Lower Musquodoboit, N. S.) from Ireland.
- 9. Wickwire Family (1781-1890). Descendants of Thomas Wickwire (1784-1871) and his wife Jerusha (1790-1852) of Horton, Kings Co., N. S. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 2 p.
 - a. Written "Wickware" in bible; Jerusha also written "Gerusha"

- 10. Brymer Family (1830, 1873, 1900). Three family members, Richmond County? Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 3 p.
 - a. Ephraim b. 1830; James d. 1873, aged 17 years; Sarah d. 1900
- 11. Dimock Family (1836-1954). Descendants of Shubael Dimock (1836-1907) and Elizabeth S. Hughes (1839-1909), Hants Co. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 5 p.
 - a. Newspaper obituary of Harry Dimock, 1942
 - b. Shubael and Elizabeth married 5. Jan 1860; Includes marriages, births and deaths
- 12. Corkum/ Demone/ Misener families (1851-1875). Lunenburg Co. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 1 page.
- 13. Willis Family (1818-1834). Descendants of the Rev. Robert Willis (fl. 1834) and two wives, Anna Maria Heaviside (d. 1821) and Mary Billopp (d. 1834), Saint John, N. B. Photostatic. Family Bible record, 1991; 2 p.
 - a. Rev. was rector of Parish of Trinity, St. John, New Brunswick; Married Anna, oldest daughter of Thomas Heaviside of Halifax, in Halifax
 - b. Also includes from Saint John: Baptisms 1819-20; death of first wife and marriage to second wife; children's births and baptisms at Halifax
- 14. McInnis Family (1787-1819). John McInnis (1787- fl. 1819) emigrated to Pictou, N. S. in 1810. Photostatic copies and transcripts. Family Bible record, 1991; 4 p.
 - a. John married Mary McDonald in 1819
- 15. Barclay Family (1843-1849). Children of Andrew and Mary Barclay. Shel. Co. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 1 page.
- 16. Burbidge Family (1818-1834). Descendants of Elias Burbidge (1753-1845) and two wives, Elizabeth [Dudley] (1757-1786) and Mary Covell (1762-1853), Cornwallis, Kings County, N.S. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 3 p.
 - a. Elias and Elizabeth married Nov. 1774, and Mary 1807; includes births, marriages, deaths and mentions black children's births
- 17. O'Brien Family (1752-1801). Descendants of Isaac O'Brien (1752- fl. 1801) and Mary Denny (1755- fl. 1801). Photostatic copy. Family Bible record, 1991; 4 p.
 - a. Isaac and Mary married 1777; births of their children
- 18. Archibald Family (1840-1940). Descendants of Kennedy Archibald (d. 1881) and Mary Whidden (d. 1900), Musquodoboit, Halifax Co. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 4 p.
 - a. Kennedy from Pleasant Valley and Mary from Muquodoboit; married 1840
- 19. McDonald Family (1833-1846). Descendants of William McDonald (fl. 1847) and Janet Ross (fl. 1847), family emigrated to Pictou in 1847. Photostatic copies. Family Bible record, 1991; 3 p.
 - a. Book presented to Miss B. MacDonald by her schoolmaster for her good conduct at school, Scotland
 - b. Lists births of children
- 20. "Obiter Obstetrica" by Dr. H. B. Atlee. Medical text on Obstetrics, 1939-49. Textual; 168 p.

- 21. The Cape Sable and Port Royal Micmac, 1708-1726 by William Wicken of McGill University, 1990; 35 p. Copy of the paper presented at the Planters Studies Conference, Wolfville, Autumn 1989.
 - a. Includes references
- 22. "The great Nyassan Erysipelas Cure a vegetable preparation for the cure of Erysipelas in all forms, Eczema, Salt Rheum, Barber's Itch, and all diseases of the skin".

 Testimonials on its effectiveness for advertisement purposes. Manufactured by Nyassan Medicine Company of Parrsboro, Cumberland Co., N.S. Broadsheet, 1895; 1 page.
 - a. Promotional flyer
- 23. The urgent need for anatomical material (human remains) by Dr. Donald Mainland.

 Appeal to the city and town officials for more cadavers to use for teaching at Dalhousie

 University Medical School. Typescript, 22 May 1945; 4 p.
 - a. Urgency especially due to increase in students returned service men
- 24. Supper with Joseph Howe. Reminiscences, 1990; 4 p. Photostatic copy of letter and account of Joseph Howe's visit to Alice B. Reid's grandmother just prior to election of 1856, Moose Brook, Hants Co.
- 25. Headstone of Alexander Fraser (1766-1843) Greenhill, Pictou Co. Photograph and letter from Bryce G. Marshall, 1990: 2 items.
- 26. Correspondence of Captain Alfred McNutt and wife of Masstown, Colchester County, N.S., poetry, newspaper clippings, and a narrative by Capt. Joshua Slocum; All concerning his sailing experiences and adventures. 1888-1990; 11 items

Volume 199 (end reel 8):

- 1. Nova Scotia County boundaries and expenses of surveys 1821 to 1826; Page 1 has background notes on office of Surveyor General 1745-1875.
 - a. Division of County Lines: Historical summary covering 1792 1824.
 - b. Surveys: Historical summary covering 1820 from Journals from the House of Assembly.
 - c. Letter (or notice in newspaper) from Provincial Secretary's office, signed William Hill, Deputy Secretary concerning annexation of Township of St. Mary's into the county of Sydney (limits indicated), Acadian Recorder 2 Nov. 1822.
 - d. k. and n. Account of expenses incurred in the surveys of the lines and boundaries of the countries and districts of the province; Itemized expenses 1821 24 for Deputy Surveyors and Surveyor General Charles Morris; Deputy Surveyors include: Wentworth Taylor, Laurence Buskirk, Whitman Freeman, John Holmes, William O'Brien; Indicates things like: chopping and clearing specified areas, hiring certain number of men, for what duties and amount of days, personal travelling time specified, amount of days in service, list of labourers shown for some.
 - I. Duplicate of "c."
 - m. Petition of Charles Morris, Surveyor General of lands to Lt. General Sir James Kempt, Lt. Gov. Commander-in-Chief of N.S. for remuneration for certain extra

- fees and emoluments, 1822; Reasoning: from 1821 to present, the amount of fees and emoluments of the office has decreased as to be insufficient to defray the expense of its establishment and not leaving a farthing to the Surveyor General; also he has not been funded for his son's assistance for which he has paid out of his own pocket, etc.; Includes statement of fees and emoluments Nov. 1811 Nov. 1821 (see also "o.").
- o. Report of committee on memorial of Surveyor General of lands to Lt. Gov., also includes Morris's account for extra services performed for the province between Nov. 1820 and Feb. 1822; Dated 1 April 1822; ex: forming connecting and copying fair plans of the district of Antigonish with the allotments of and grants on assigned, for the use of the Board of Land Commissioners; and preparing plans and instructions for the guidance of the deputy surveyors employed in running the lines.
- p. Agreement between Patrick Kenniff and Samuel O'Brien for cutting out county line from Windsor Road to Grand Lake – Oct. 1822; Includes: Honourable Michael Wallace directed to pay as due in their contract, signed William O'Brien, Deputy Surveyor 16 Nov. 1822.
- 2. Nova Scotia Information, historical and otherwise.
 - a. Title "Nova Scotia" with sketch of highland piper; publication compiled by Halifax Memorial Library, revised 1960; Includes list of published books on N. S. (typescript).
 - b. Province of Nova Scotia: The Public Records of Nova Scotia, their history and present condition by Joseph Plimsoll Edwards, Halifax, 1920 (typescript); read before the N. S. Historical Society; Includes background to Archivist's annual reports and list of important collections.
 - c. Description of Nova Scotia by Nicholas Denys (1598?-1688), founder of St. Peter's and Englishtown, Nova Scotia, and Bathurst, New Brunswick, (typescript): Richibucto River (transportation), natives: relationship of Chief Denis with his community; Troubles at Canso (Campseaux) with Sieur de la Giraudiere which forced him back to France to have the Gentlemen of the company to sort out differences as to whom had proper claims, indicates great personal disaffection to him; at Saint Pierre at Cape Breton, more troubles: fire which was devastating [1669]; indicates he would have been successful if not for misfortune. See online the full version of Description and Natural History of the Coasts of North America (Acadia) in The Publications of the Champlain Society, volume 2
 - d. Historic spots in Nova Scotia (typescript); 8 pp.; historical essay.
 - e. Newspaper clipping from Halifax Herald 2 Jan. 1935; "Plea for better understanding of Various Sections Let's know one another better is theme of John Mitchell's New Year's article in which he discusses why Cape Breton and mainland are not sympathetic, why province dislikes Halifax, and so on".

- f. Article from publication Saturday Night titled "The Nova Scotian Point of View" by Margaret Isabel Lawrence; perspective of Nova Scotia Upper Canadian (Ontarian) and Nova Scotians.
- g. The New Brunswick and Nova Scotia Land Company (typescript); Historical Essay on various places and topics pertaining to N.B.'s early history; partial Copy, first page starts with page 8? under section given as title of this document.
- h. Newspaper article: "Points of Historical Interest in Maritime Provinces; Ancient Acadian Rich in Historical Romance" by W. C. Milner, District Archivist, Public Archives of Canada, Halifax.
- i. Advantages of Nova Scotia (typescript); Begins: "I would suggest to our esteemed visitors that they give the map another look. It will suggest some of the things of most interest about Nova Scotia".
- 3. Nova Scotia Provincial Treasurer's accounts for 1848
 - a. Receipts regarding bridge work, example of entry: £1 recorded of John Q. McKinzie, 11 shillings for work at River (?) Bridge; witness Dave Sheehan.
 - b. Account of expenditures of 10 pounds granted by the late session of the General Assembly for repairing the road from St. Andrews to Pomquet County (Antigonish today) forks, County of Sydney; includes: list of names, number of days, rate of pay, and amount paid; surnames include: Chisholm, McDonell, Grant, McDonald.
 - c. Missing.
 - d. Written note from Cogswell to Jeffrey to attest to certificate for which Tupper will be expecting.
 - e. 1. Abstract of a contract made 16 July 1842 with Wentworth Taylor, commissioner, for completing the new line of road from John Aikens to Farquhar Cameron, of the Rear Settlement, Manchester Road, Guysborough County; Certified by Justices of the Peace.
 - 2. Abstracts of contracts made 5 July and 31st August 1842 between Wentworth Taylor, commissioner for completing the line of road from John Aikens to Farquhar Cameron on the road from Guysborough to Antigonish of the one part and several persons undernamed of the other part; plus contract made 29 June 1842 to Antigonish from Guysborough; people named in contracts: James Corey, David Kelly, Thomas Rogers, Patrick Walsh, John Walsh, James Brennan, John Day, William Halleron, John Davison, Joseph Long, John Shey.
 - f. Missing.
 - g. Invoice of flags shipped to Halifax.
 - h. Expenditure of the sum of £8 granted in last Session for repairing the road from Joseph White to Pubnico Beach, Yarmouth; Maturin Amiro? Superintending Commissioner; surnames include: Belliveau, Amiro?, D'Entremont, Bope?, Larkin, Knowls, Nackerson, McComsky.
 - i. Account of expenditure of £10 granted in last Session to repair road from Malignant Cove to Scotts Bridge, County of Sydney, by Ronald McIsaac and Hugh

- McGillvry, commissioners; names listed include: McEachern, McDonald, McDougald, McGillivry, McIssac.
- j. Account of Expenditure for £20 granted last Session to repair road between [illegible] and Malignant Cove, County of Sydney (Antigonish County today); labourers' names include: McPherson, McKinnon, McNeil, McGilvary, McLauchlan, McDonald, Daley, Campbell, Keating, McEachern.
- k. Account of expenditure of £5 granted in last Session to repair road to Williams Point (outside Antigonish), County of Sydney, Donald McKinnon, Commissioner; names listed include: McKinnon, McEachan, McDonald, McGilvray, McLean, Gillies.
- I. Account of expenditure of sum of £5 by Archibald Chisholm, Commissioner, granted last session to repair road from Antigonish, including bridge at North River, for a contract with Duncan McDonald for rebuilding said bridge, County of Sydney, Antigonish.
- m. Request to pay W. A. Henry Esq. certain amount expended by me in 1848 on the mountain road, signed Joseph Mills and directed to Treasury; witness: D. MacDonald, commissioner 1848.
- n. Request to pay Alex Thompson for road at Ogden's in 1847, County of Sydney, Antigonish, signed Kenneth Chisholm.
- o. Request to pay William Cunningham for repairing bridge at South River, signed Hugh McDonald, Antigonish; witness D. MacDonald.
- p. List of labourers who worked on road from Scot's Bridge to Antigonish, County of Sydney (same document as Accounts of Expenditure above); names included: MacDonald, Campbell, McKinnon, Ronan, Grant, Delaney, Chisholm, Johnston, McIsaac, May, John McDonald and Edward May, Commissioners.
- q. Expenditure of sum of £15 granted at last session to repair road from Ogden's Bridge to Anderson's South line under superintendence; labourer's names include: McDonald, Boyd, Cameron, Wallace, McGillivray, McIsaac, McCullough, Slatery, Kennedy, Sullivan?; contractors' names include: Angus Cameron, Angus McIsaac, Malcolm McGillivray, John McDonald, John Wallace, and Donald McDonald
- r. Statement of payments made by Treasurer from January 1848 March 1848; Includes relief of distressed at Pictou, Board of Health for Pictou and Guysborough, the convoying of passengers to Halifax, Capt. Barr; and also shows dates and sums.
- s. Receipt from commissioners of lighthouses: certain sum for my salary as keeper of Beaver Island lighthouse, 1848; signed, Mr. Fraser
- t. Receipt from commissioners of lighthouses: certain sum for the salary of Henry Boggs as keeper of St. Paul's Island, 1847; signed John Campbell, superintendent at St. Paul's; account of John Campbell with Archibald & Co., example: for 20 pounds of boat nails, signed at Sydney, Cape Breton, and separate list for such things as fuel and salary.

- 4. Nova Scotia—Accounts and Abstracts of revenue expenses for 1859.
 - a. List of people paid for March, June, September and December quarters; Ex. Jan.
 3, paid Joshua L. Rice £15; for same date, also paid Joseph Austin, Edward
 Binney, and Joseph Quinnan (does not show reason for payment).
 - b. Missing.
 - c. Shows total sums for each County.
- 5. Nova Scotia—Accounts for 1861.
 - a. Collection of customs Dec./Jan. 1862; over expenditure for Hants County (list of names with sum for each).
 - b. Names include: Aker, St. Johns, Lynch, Forestall, Cook, Miller and Henniger, Ettinger, Cameron, Ross, Knox, Sanford and Stevens.
- 6. Nova Scotia—Accounts for 1864; sections include: New Copper coin, goldfields, immigration, Board of Statistics, Interest 1864-1865 to Savings Bank, H.G. Pineo Jr., Subdivision of No. 90, Advances—Halifax County (list names), statement of Coal Royalty unpaid (lists places), Indebtedness 1864-1865, ex: undrawn road monies—Cape Breton County (list names); very detailed expenditures of grant money for roads in King's County (data includes names of commissioners and related road or persons), monies spent by receiver general for Colchester Roads, Value of exports 1852-1864 (totals in dollars), Hare's lot 1864-1865 (paid sums to Margaret Hare, etc.).
- 7. Nova Scotia—Appointments to County Offices; [no dates]: school commissioners (Pictou, Cumberland and Shelburne), central board of agriculture, collector of Shelburne; shows name of person recommending appointments.
- 8. Nova Scotia—Historical Essay: "Armed vessels of the Nova Scotia Government in the late eighteenth century by J. C. Arnell (30pp, includes references and starts in 1760).
- 9. Nova Scotia—A File on the Arms of Nova Scotia, concerning coat of arms.
- 10. Nova Scotia—A File on the Arms of Nova Scotia, and publication of arms by Colchester Historical Museum, "Arms of Nova Scotia" relating to coat of arms.
- 11. Nova Scotia—See Nova Scotia Militia (RG. 22. Vol. 36 No. 5).
- 12. Nova Scotia—Anti-Confederation Resolution for 1868; 1 document, typescript, resolution moved by Attorney-General, 10 Aug. 1868.
- 13. Nova Scotia—Nova Scotia Authors; Newspaper clippings from Halifax papers 1890s and 1st decade of 20th century; includes "Poems: The Shooting of Dan McGree", "The Hector Voyage" by W. E. MacLellan (1922), and "The Blind Man"; list of "Nova Scotian writers"; poem "In the Abbey"; Literary Review of "In Diver's Tones" by Charles G. D. Roberts; "A Not Forgotten Author—lecture by Prof. McMechan on the life and works of the late James DeMille"; Article on "Some Canadian Women writers, some of the sweetest and truest notes"; Prize Awards in the Evening Mail's Interesting contest—best letter written on topic "who has more patience under the ordinary cases and trials of life, man or woman?" (Belinda Bluegrass won, letters for 1st, 2nd and honourable mention are printed); poems—"Terra Nova" by Charles Fenety of Sackville, "Cardinal Longley's Farewell", "Daybreak on Point Pleasant Halifax", "The Chesapeake and Shannon", "A Nocturne," by Charles G. D. Roberts; letter to the editor "Ode to R. R. McLeod" by Walt

Whitman Jr. with poem; article "Harl Harlee, A Visit at the Home of the Humorist" by H. S. Davison; poems "Deep Water Song", "Sherwood" (written on visiting Sherwood, the county house of the Nuns of the Sacred Heart, Halifax); To the editor of the Evening Mail, 1896, "That Disputed Authorship" by A. W. Savary, Annapolis (concerning the late Richard Huntingdon and integrity of his work); poems "Battle Hymn of Nova Scotia" by Thomas J. Partridge, and "September, a Recollection of the Alleghanies" by M. H. Vickerson, Clark's Harbour.

- 14. Nova Scotia—"A Brief Summary of Nova Scotia" by Charles Morris written in 1749; selected pages from transcript held in library of the Royal Artillery, Wollwich, England
- 15. Nova Scotia—Nova Scotia/New Brunswick boundary.
- 16. New Scotia—List of old Nova Scotia firms—Canada's 25 oldest firm, 1670.
- 17. Nova Scotia—census.
- 18. Nova Scotia—A File on the Nova Scotia Census for 1827.
- 19. Nova Scotia—Part of the Census for 1827.
- 20. Nova Scotia—Nova Scotia College of Art.
- 21. Nova Scotia—Charts of Nova Scotia counties; original plus 2 copies.